
Child Care Bulletin (CCB) 23-22: Assembly Bill (AB) 116 (Chapter 41,
Statutes Of 2023) Implementation: Family Fee Changes

The California Department of Social Services (CDSS) Child Care and Development
Division (CCDD) has developed a CCB to provide guidance to counties and child care
and development contractors regarding the implementation of the provisions of AB 116
relevant to family fees.

Specifically, AB 116 authorizes a restructured Family Fee Schedule that will become
effective October 1, 2023. It also allows for family fees that were accrued but
uncollected prior to October 1, 2023 to be forgiven and not collected. This includes all
family fees that were accrued and uncollected prior to the family fee waiver.

For questions or more information, please contact the Child Care and Policy
Development Bureau at (916) 657-2144, or at CCPB@dss.ca.gov.

Click here to view CCB 23-22.
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